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Dear Parents and Carers,
In school this week we have continued to reflect on the life and achievements of HM Queen Elizabeth II.  As per communication sent out earlier this week, the Department for Education has confirmed that schools should close on the day of the funeral, so we will not be open on Monday 19 September.  School will reopen as normal on Tuesday.
We understand that at this time, some children may be struggling with sadness about the Queen’s death and that it may have triggered emotions relating to the passing of family members.  The National Online Safety organisation have produced a leaflet entitled “Dealing with Grief”, which is attached to this newsletter.  Should you wish to discuss this further, please do not hesitate to get in contact.
Congratulations Mrs Peacock and family!

[image: image12.png]



We are delighted to announce that Mrs Peacock has given birth to a bouncing baby boy this week!

Freddie Joe Peacock was born on Tuesday evening and Mrs Peacock is doing well.  They are now adjusting to being a family of seven!

We are looking forward to meeting Freddie and wish all the family the very best.

Robinwood Residential – this weekend!
If I had a pound for every time I have heard the word Piranha this week….! It’s safe to say that Year 6 children have been hugely excited about our upcoming adventures at Robinwood this weekend. Parents have been contacted directly with all the information they should need to know and we will keep in touch with photographs and webposts to show you what we’re up to.  We are aiming for a return to school at approximately 4pm on Sunday but will text en route to update this. The children will learn hugely valuable life skills and I know that we are all in for a treat.
Secondary School Application Window Opens

It always seems hard to believe that just as we are settling our new starters into school, we then begin the process of informing parents that the website is now live for secondary school applications! Year 6 parents will have received an email directly this week.  The application window is open until 31 October 2022 and applications must be made to North Yorkshire County Council via  www.northyorks.gov.uk/admissions . 
Cost of Living Crisis 
We are very aware that costs continue to rise and look set to do so for some time.  If you are encountering financial difficulties, we may be able to signpost support, so please do get in touch. 

If your circumstances have changed and you think your child may be eligible for free school meals, it has never been easier to apply.  There is no stigma attached to this, it is not highlighted to the children in any way, and the school gets valuable funding too.  If you would like a confidential conversation about whether you may be eligible for free school meals, please do not hesitate to speak to me.  To apply directly please use this weblink: https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/free-school-meals 
Reading for Pleasure and Parental Engagement in Reading
A brilliant skill we can give our children is a love of reading.  Being able to read is an essential life skill which unlocks opportunities and improves life outcomes.
We are launching a range of different initiatives this year to support your child/ren with reading for pleasure and for you as parents and carers to engage with their reading.  Apple Class have launched a ‘Reading for Pleasure Book Box’ which is available every morning, just inside Apple Class gate. This contains a range of books for Reception children parents to enjoy reading to their child. 
Please remember that Easingwold Library have an amazing selection of books. 
All children in Years 1 – 6 now have reading books to bring home; please listen to your child/ren read and record this in their Reading Diaries.  Thank you!
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Reading Competition – Winners!

This week, a special parcel arrived with 10 wonderful story books aimed at children in Key Stage 2. These have been donated by 'Libraries 4 Schools' after we won a random entry competition. The books are already on the shelves in Holly and Oak Class and being enjoyed by the children.  Mrs Rayner
Attendance and Punctuality
We strive for high levels of attendance at school.  Please try, wherever possible, to book holidays out of term time.  The impact of even one day’s absence on your child’s learning is huge.  Also, please try to book medical appointments out of school hours if possible as this also minimises the time missed.
If your child is very unwell and unable to attend school, please inform the office by phoning 01347 821767 no later than 9:15am. Thank you for your support with this important matter.   

We have had a fantastic start to the school year with children arriving at school on time and ready to learn.  
Online Safety
We recognise the importance of online safety and also understand that it is a fast paced, ever changing online world where parents can struggle to keep up with the technical knowledge and understanding demonstrated by their children.  The National Online Safety organisation produce regular guides for parents – this week they have produced a leaflet on Dealing with Grief and information about the life of Queen Elizabeth. Please see the attached leaflets which are also available on the Online Safety section of our website.

Should you wish to access any of the other online safety parent guides available on a whole range of topics including what parents need to know about Amazon Fire Tablets, Google Chromebooks, and ways to champion equality online, please have a look at this weblink: https://nationalonlinesafety.com/guides 

Music Lessons
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We are fortunate to have the Music Service providing violin and piano lessons in school this term.   

If you are interested in pursuing music lessons for your child, please see the attached leaflet for further information. 

Alternatively, you may wish to visit their website:  www.northyorkshiremusichub.co.uk 

**UPCOMING EVENTS**

Open Morning and Official Opening of the Running Track – 
Thursday 22 September 
Following the success of July’s “Celebration Afternoon” we would like to offer parents and carers the opportunity to visit school again this half term.  The session will begin at 9:15am with a presentation from myself about our school vision, ethos, priorities for the forthcoming academic year and feedback from the recent parent survey.  From 9:30am until 10:30am classrooms will be open for parents and carers to meet their child/ren’s class teachers, to see their classrooms in action and also to learn a little more about what they are studying.  Each teacher will also lead a short presentation about how you can support your child with their learning at home.
Teacher presentations will take place in the hall as follows:  

9:30am – Apple (Reception)

9:45am – Holly (Year 3/4)

10:00am – Oak (Year 5/6)

10:15am – Beech (Year 1/2)

Following this you are warmly welcomed to join us for the official opening of the running track!

CHASA have kindly offered to run a small raffle during this event so please bring some change for the chance of a prize!  
In order to help us plan for this event, we would be grateful if you would complete this short online form to indicate whether you are joining us or not – thanks to those parents and carers who have already done this https://forms.office.com/r/u8sr5Tevsw 
Big Tidy Up - Saturday 24 September 

Thank you to the parents and carers who have already volunteered to help with our “Big Tidy Up” initiative next weekend.  All are welcome and light refreshments will be available.  Please contact headteacher@crayke.n-yorks.sch.uk should you require any more information and/or to confirm that you can join us. 
Stay and Play Sessions – Apple Class & 

Phonics Taster Sessions – Beech Class

Parents of children in Apple Class are being given an opportunity to learn a little about life in Reception Class by attending one of three available sessions on Wednesdays on 28 September, 5 and 12 October.  Sessions will run from 9:05am until 9:45am. 

Parents of children in Year 1 (and Year 2, by invitation) will have the opportunity to see phonics in action by attending one of three available sessions on Thursdays on 29 September, 6 and 13 October.  Sessions will run from 9:05am until 9:30am.
We can accommodate a maximum of 5 parents or carers on each of these sessions.  Regrettably it is not possible for younger siblings to attend on these occasions.  A sign-up sheet will be available in the classroom during the Open Morning next Thursday or can be booked by emailing Mrs Bacon on admin@crayke.n-yorks.sch.uk
Photograph Day – 29 September 2022
Individual and sibling photographs will be taken in the school hall on Thursday 29 September.   If you would like pre-school children to be photographed with their siblings, these will be taken first from 8.50am. Please let Mrs. Bacon know by email - admin@crayke.n-yorks.sch.uk - if you will be coming into school with pre-school siblings. 
Please can parents/carers make sure that children wear their school uniform NOT PE kits on this day and bring their PE kits with them to change into if it is their PE day. Please also ensure that they have their school jumper or cardigan in school on that day for the photographs.

For the first time we will also be taking class group photographs.  

Macmillan Coffee Morning – 30 September 2022
Oak Class would like to cordially invite parents, carers, grandparents and friends of the school to join us at the Macmillan Coffee Morning which will be held in the school hall on the morning of Friday 30 September.  Further details will follow.

Open Morning – Reception New Starters 2023
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Lunch Menu

	AUTUMN TERM
	Week 1

w/c 26 Sept, 17 Oct, 
14 Nov, 5 Dec
	Week 2

w/c 3 Oct, 31 Oct, 
21 Nov, 12 Dec
	Week 3

w/c 19 Sept, 10 Oct, 
7 Nov, 28 Nov

	Monday
	Creamy Macaroni Cheese Broccoli & Sweetcorn 

Homemade Garlic Bread 

 Banana Mousse 

Fresh Fruit or Fruit Yoghurt
	Cheese & Tomato Pasta with Seeded Bread 

Grated Carrot & 

Cucumber Sticks

 Oatie Cookie 

Fresh Fruit or Fruit Yoghurt
	Cheese & Onion Roll

Baked Potato Wedges

Ketchup 

Grated Carrot & Cucumber

Sticks

Herby Bread 

Fruit Jam Sandwich & Custard

Fresh Fruit or Fruit Yoghurt

	Tuesday
	Chicken Burger in a Bun 

Diced Potatoes

Winter Slaw & Mixed Salad

Apple Crumble & Custard Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt
	Tortilla Boats 

Vegetable Rice

Carrots & Broccoli

Jelly & Ice-cream

Fresh Fruit or Fruit Yoghurt
	 All Day Breakfast

Homemade 50/50 Bread

Chocolate Crispie 

Fresh Fruit or Fruit Yoghurt

	Wednesday
	Roast Gammon

Gravy 

Baked Baby Potatoes

Carrots & Savoy Cabbage Crusty Bread

Fruity Flapjack

Fresh Fruit or Fruit Yoghurt
	Roast Pork & Apple Sauce Gravy 

Creamy Mashed Potato

Roasted Parsnips & 

Green Beans

Homemade Wholemeal Bread 

Cheese & Crackers

Fresh Fruit or Fruit Yoghurt
	Roast Chicken & Yorkshire Pudding, Gravy 

Creamy Mashed Potato 

Autumnal Medley of Veg

Sliced Wholemeal Bread 

Rice Pudding & Peaches 

Fresh Fruit or Fruit Yoghurt

	Thursday
	Chicken Korma & Rice

Peas & Sweetcorn

Naan Bread

Cheese & Biscuits

Fresh Fruit or Fruit Yoghurt
	Meatballs & Pasta

Green Beans & Cauliflower 

Homemade Garlic Bread 

Fruit Muffin

Fresh Fruit or Fruit Yoghurt
	Spaghetti Bolognese

Peas & Sweetcorn

Homemade Garlic Bread  

Chocolate Berry Brownie

Fresh Fruit or Fruit Yoghurt

	Friday
	Fish Fingers

Ketchup

Chips 

Veggie Sticks

Homemade 50/50 Bread 

Winter Berry Bake & Custard 

Fresh Fruit or Fruit Yoghurt
	Battered Fish

Ketchup

Chips 

Peas & Sweetcorn

Homemade 50/50 Bread 

Chocolate Orange Sponge & Chocolate Sauce

Fresh Fruit or Fruit Yoghurt
	Crispy Fish Taco/Wrap

Chips

Winter Slaw

Lemon Shortcake

Fresh Fruit or Fruit Yoghurt
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Extra-Curricular Clubs – Autumn Term – starting next week
Some clubs have limited capacity and places will be allocated on a first come first served basis. In the event of a club being fully booked, your child’s name will be added to a waiting list and you will be advised if a place becomes available.  Booking is not required for before school or lunchtime clubs.  For after school clubs run by school staff (in red type; denoted with *) please email Mrs Bacon on admin@crayke.n-yorks.sch.uk to book a place. 

Before School Clubs 

	Club
	Leader
	Day and Time
	Group

	Run a Mile
	Mrs Jackson
	Monday, Tuesday Thursday & Friday
8:30am
	All welcome – parents and carers included!


Lunchtime Clubs 

	Club
	Leader
	Day
	Group

	Skipping
	Mrs Helfferich
	Monday


	All

	School Council
	Miss Walker
	Tuesday
	Successful candidates



	Fitness
	Mr Montgomery
	Friday
	Y4/5/6


After School Clubs

We respectfully ask you to check the collection time below carefully and to collect your children promptly at the end of clubs. Clubs will run unless you are notified otherwise.

	Monday


	Gymnastics (Fee paid direct)
3:30 – 4:30pm

Year 4 – 6

Simon Carson Sports School
BOOKING LINK: https://simoncarsonsportsschool.co.uk/shop/after-school-clubs/crayke-gymnastics/ 
	Craft (£10 pay via ParentPay)

3:30 – 4:15pm
Years 1 – 6

Mrs Seligman and Miss Sherry 
	Book Club* (no charge)

3:30pm – 4:15pm
Year 4-6
Mrs Rayner

	Tuesday


	Multi-sports (Fee paid direct) 

3:30 – 4:30pm

Year 1-6

Mr Cromack

	Wednesday


	Forest Schools* (no charge)

3:30pm – 4:15pm

Year 1-6 
Mrs Helfferich
	Computing* (no charge) 

3:30pm – 4:15pm
Year 3/4

Mr Brown

	Thursday


	Sewing* (no charge)
3:30pm – 4:15pm
Year 3/4

Mrs Dobson
	Rounders* (no charge) 

3:30pm – 4:15pm
Year 3-6
Mrs Aristizabal

	Friday


	Football (fee paid direct) 
3:30 – 4:30pm

Years 3-6

Simon Carson Sports School
BOOKING LINK: https://simoncarsonsportsschool.co.uk/shop/after-school-clubs/crayke-ms-autumn-1/ 


Our Safeguarding Team

At Crayke, we have three members of staff and a governor who make up our Safeguarding Leadership Team.  I am the Designated Safeguarding Lead, which means that I am the lead person responsible for child protection and safeguarding issues.  Mrs Rayner and Mrs Chandler are our Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads (Deputy DSLs); a deputy DSL supports the DSL in their role of safeguarding and child protection.  Mr Hugh Porter is our Safeguarding Link Governor.  The role of the Safeguarding Governor is to support the DSL as well as to regularly review, ask questions and make suggestions about our safeguarding policies and procedures and to report back to the governing body.

All staff at Crayke know that safeguarding is EVERYONE’S responsibility.  Find out more on our dedicated website Safeguarding page: https://craykeschool.org/safeguarding/    

You can also report any safeguarding concerns to our DSL email: dsl@crayke.n-yorks.sch.uk  

Please also be aware that as a school we subscribe to Operation Encompass, whereby we are notified of any incidences of domestic violence where a pupil at our school has been present.  
Judi Jackson

Headteacher 
headteacher@crayke.n-yorks.sch.uk [image: image6.jpg]



CHASA News

Parents and carers of Reception new starters are warmly welcomed to join us at 7pm on Thursday 22 September 2022 at the Durham Ox.  This will be a great opportunity for you to meet each other and also to learn more about the role CHASA plays within our school community.
All parents and carers are invited to join the CHASA AGM meeting on Thursday 6 October at 3:45pm in school. 
CHASA will be running a small raffle during the official opening of the running track on Thursday 22 September so please bring some change for the chance of a prize!
Community News

[image: image7.png]fﬁ'i = BB
"+ Crayke Autumn Flower‘_'

and Produce Show.
Saturday 17th September. v
A\

Entries in by 11.00am please
‘s that time of year again to get growing, mukmgy
#

and baking for the third Autumn Show.
ome and enjoy a fun afternoon at the Sports clm\
/~and Village Hall with refreshments served all day’
along with BBQ and entertainment for all. v

!".plnn return completed entry forms to 4 Mill Lane, (¢ "<
% cma es. %‘f
&'h





Entry form attached separately.
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** New date added this week
	Day
	Date
	Event
	Who
	Where



	Friday - Sunday
	16 – 18 Sept
	Residential 
	Year 6
	Dobroyd Castle Todmorden

	Thursday 
	22 Sept
	Open Morning & Official Running Track Opening
Parents and carers welcome
	Whole School
	School



	Thursday 
	22 Sept
	CHASA Reception New Starter evening
	Reception parents/carers
	Durham Ox, Crayke

	Saturday 
	24 Sept
	Big Tidy Up
	All welcome
	School grounds

	Wednesday
	28 Sept 
	Educational Visit – Home Front Day
	Year 5/6 
	Murton Park

	Wednesday
	28 Sept/

5/12 Oct
	Stay and Play 
	Reception parents/carers 
	Apple Class

	Thursday
	29 Sept
	Individual, sibling and class group photographs
	Whole School
	Hall

	Thursday 
	29 Sept
	Phonics Taster Sessions
	Year 1 parents

Year 2 by invite
	Beech Class

	Friday
	30 Sept
	Macmillan Coffee Morning
Parents and carers welcome
	Whole school
	Hall

	Tuesday
	4 Oct
	NSPCC Workshop
	Year 5/6
	Oak Class


	Tuesday 
	4 Oct
	Cluster Sports - Fun Run Event
	Reception and KS1
	Husthwaite Primary

	Wednesday
	5 Oct
	Harvest Festival

Parents and carers welcome
	Whole school
	Hall/Church TBC

	Thursday
	6 Oct
	CHASA AGM
	All welcome
	Hall

	Tuesdays
	11/18 Oct

1/8/15/22/29 Nov

6 Dec
	Swimming
	Year 5/6
	Thirsk Pool

	Thursday
	13 Oct
	Stone Age Workshop
	Year ¾
	Field

	Monday
	17 Oct
	Football match
	Year ¾
	Alne Primary

	Tuesday
	18 Oct
	Parent Consultation Evening
	Whole School
	Classrooms

	Wednesday 
	19 Oct
	Parent Consultation Evening
	Whole School
	Classrooms

	HALF TERM 24 – 28 October 2022


	Day
	Date
	Event
	Who
	Where



	Monday
	31 Oct
	Football match
	Year 5/6
	Alne Primary

	Wednesday 
	2 Nov
	Open Morning – Reception New Starters September 2023
	Prospective parents
	Whole school

	Monday
	7 Nov
	Flu vaccinations
	Whole school
	Meeting Room

	Wednesday
	7 Dec
	Nativity Performance 9:30am

Parents and carers welcome
	Apple and Beech Classes
	Hall

	Wednesday
	7 Dec
	Nativity Performance 2:15pm

Parents and carers welcome
	Apple and Beech Classes
	Hall

	Thursday
	8 Dec
	Skip2BFit
	Whole School
	Hall/Sports Club TBC

	Tuesday 
	13 Dec
	Christmas Lunch
	Whole School
	Hall

	Wednesday 
	14 Dec
	Christmas Parties
	Whole School
	Hall

	Friday
	16 Dec
	Christmas Jumper Day
	Everyone
	Whole school

	Friday
	16 Dec
	Christmas Carol Service

Parents and carers welcome
	Whole school
	Hall/Church TBC
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Crayke Church of England Primary School


FOLLOW YOUR PATHWAY AND WE GROW TOGETHER WITH CONFIDENCE


You did not choose me, I chose you that you might go and bear fruit, fruit that will last so that whatever you ask in my name the Father will give you.    John 15:16


Respect		Friendship   	    Forgiveness  	     Determination








� Stars of the Week �








Stars�
Apple�
Beech�
Holly�
Oak�
�
�



Jacob Watson�
Sean Unsworth�
Florence Hindley�
Alice Unsworth�
�
�
�
Olive Beeson�
Percy Ollive�
Sienna Jagger�
�
Headteacher’s Awards�



Jozef Metcalfe�



Joah Brown�
�















PE Kits





PE Kits


w/c 19 Sept �
Monday�
Tuesday�
Wednesday�
Thursday�
Friday�
�
BEECH (LD)�
�
�
�
X�
X�
�
HOLLY (LC)�
�
X�
�
�
X�
�
OAK (LR)�
�
X�
�
�
X �
�
Please do ensure that on PE days, the children wear their hoodies, school jumpers or cardigans alongside white or blue t-shirts and black or navy shorts or jogging bottoms.


Children in Apple Class need to bring their Forest School kit in each Monday and bring their PE kit in on Wednesday.  They will be learning how to get changed in school during their PE sessions on Thursdays and Fridays and will come home wearing their kits home each Friday.





Attendance and Punctuality 


Children will be marked late if they arrive after 9.00am


Please do help us in our mission to ensure that children are in school on time so that valuable learning time is not missed at the start of the day.





This week’s attendance figures: 96.1%  School Target: 96%


Apple (CH):  92.1%�
Beech (LD): 99.3%�
�
Holly (LC): 93.8%�
Oak (LR):  97.3% 1 late�
�






Team Points





     Red�
  337�
Yellow �
328�
�
Blue��
582�
Green �
550�
�















Crayke Church of England Primary School


Dates for your Diary – Autumn Term 2022











Term Dates – Academic Year 2022/2023


Autumn Term Tuesday 6th September to Friday 16th December, 2022


Half Term Monday 24th October to return on Monday 31st October


Spring Term Wednesday 4th January to Friday 31st March 2023


Half Term Monday 13th February to return on Monday 20th February


Summer Term Tuesday 18th April to Friday 21st July 2023


May Day Monday 1st May 2023


Half Term Monday 29th May to return on Monday 5th June


INSET Days (School Closed to pupils) –


Tuesday 3rd January 2023


Monday 17th April 2023


Monday 24th July 2023


Tuesday 25th July 2023
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